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CRA ADVISORY BOARD OKS UNANIMOUSLY

BY BOB ARDREN

The downtown Whole Foods project
cleared a major hurdle Monday when the
Community Redevelopment Advisory
Board unanimously approved a proposed
70-page agreement between the developer
and the city.

The same document now goes to the full
CRA board ~ which is actually the city
commission - next Monday. Agreement
there is almost assured because the pro-
ject meets several of the city’s downtown
redevelopment goals. Those include the
establishment of a food market downtown
and expansion of public parking down-
town.

Drew Smith, executive vice president of
Casto Development, a partner with Zenith
Insurance in the project, said after the
meeting Monday, “This project is going to
catalyze downtown Sarasota — which is

what happened in downtown Naples a
decade ago.

“This, and some other projects [such as
The Plaza at Five Points] are going to
make downtown Sarasota into the moam_
point of the entire community.”

Zenith owns the largest portion of the
development site between First and
Second streets, the old Southeast Bank
drive-in property.

Under the finalized agreement, the city
will directly contribute $3,359,539 toward
the estimated $55 million project through
contribution of a city-owned parking Iot
($1,739,500) on the site of the proposed
market and $1,620,039 in project fees
either forgiven or :&Bw:wmoa to the mwﬁ&.
oper.

In addition, the city will pay approxi-
mately - because the actual cost has not
yet been finalized — $3.3 million for about

300 public parking spaces in the proposed
parking garage on the site. That will net
the city 186 new parking spaces because it
loses 114 in the land contribution to the
project.

City Finance Director Gib Mitchell said
earlier the parking garage would have four
levels, with the ground level serving the
market and the top one serving the adjoin-
ing condos that will be part of the project.

The remaining two levels will provide
the city with the parking spaces and those
will be paid for with Tax Increment
Financing funds. At Monday’s meeting,
Mitchell explained that the city is present-
ly setting aside $1 million a year to pay off
bonds on new downtown parking.

‘In addition to the Whole Foods Market,
the project also includes 16,000 square
feet of street level retail space and approx-
imately 120,000 square feet of residential

which will contain between 80 to 98 con- .-

dominiums. The final number of condos

will be decided in about 45 days, Simith:

said Monday. ,

About the only sour note at Monday’s
meeting came when architect Dale Parks
asked about plans approval. There has
been controversy over the possibility of
the market being a “big box,” with its back
turned on City Hall and the planned new

.downtown bus station which Parks is

designing.

Deputy Planning Director Mike Taylor
replied to Parks: “The city has been work-
ing with the developer [on design mat-
ters]. That's a matter this board is not
intended to address.”

“If ’m not there to discuss design
issues — which the city manager has told
me twice I'm there for - then why am [
on this board?” Parks asked later. He
emphasized his concern is not just with
the Whole Foods project, which he rec-
ognizes the city is anxious to get under
way, but also with all the other projects
that will be proposed before the board

‘in ooaubm years.
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The entire Whole Foods proposal for between First and Second streets.’ -+ ST





